Richard Nixon Presidential Library White House Special Files Collection Folder List

Box Number	Folder Number	Document Date	Document Type	Document Description
3	8	n.d.	Other Document	Holiday card from Jean and Tom McCabe for unknown recipient. 2 pgs.
3	8	08/07/1972	Letter	Letter from Rose Mary Woods to the McCabes mentioning note, gifts from RN, thanking them for RN's use of their home. 1 pg.
3	8	08/07/1972	Memo	Memo from Jack Brennan to Rose Mary Woods providing addresses of Tom McCabe for thank you note from RN. 1 pg.
3	8	08/19/1972	Letter	Letter from Rose Mary Woods to Loie Guant of Nixon Foundation re: Roy Day, potential uses for Day in California for campaign. 1 pg.
3	8	08/08/1972	Letter	Letter from Roy Day to Rose Mary Woods lauding RN, predicting great second term. 1pg.
3	8	08/08/1972	Letter	Letter from Roy Day to Robert Sieber declining speaking engagement before Pomona (California) High Twelve Club, suggesting Charles Bader as alternate speaker. (1 pg.)

Wednesday, October 21, 2009 Page 1 of 3

Box Number	Folder Number	Document Date	Document Type	Document Description
3	8	n.d.	Newspaper	Newspaper article from Pomona, CA: "Pay Boosts for Teachers Urged". 1 pg.
3	8	07/20/1972	Letter	Letter from Rose Mary Woods to Roy Day indicating Woods will check with California campaign staff re: Mr. Day's involvement in campaign. 1 pg.
3	8	04/13/1972	Letter	Letter from Roy Day to Rose Mary Woods re: feedback on Day's speeches, controversy surrounding Day's name, continued role in campaign. 1 pg.
3	8	04/10/1972	Letter	Letter from Stanley Warburton to Roy Day conveying appreciation for speaking to Church Group. 1 pg.
3	8	n.d.	Other Document	Note card to or from Bena Crawford of Los Angeles (sender or recipient unknown), includes Crawford's typed address and handwritten notes. 1 pg.
3	8	08/08/1972	Letter	Letter from Rose Mary Woods to Bena Crawford thanking Crawford for courtesy, picking out clothes, and conveying thanks of RN, PN, Julie. 1 pg.
3	8	n.d.	Letter	Draft of letter from Rose Mary Woods to Bena Crawford thanking Crawford for courtesy, picking out clothes, and conveying thanks of RN, PN, Julie. 1 pg.

Wednesday, October 21, 2009 Page 2 of 3

Box Number	Folder Number	Document Date	Document Type	Document Description
3	8	n.d.	Memo	Memo to Haldeman (sender unknown) re: arrangements for '72 Convention VIPs. 1 pg.
3	8	08/17/1972	Memo	Memo from Rose Mary Woods to Tricia Cox asking if Tricia would like copy of family photo sent by Jessamyn West. 1 pg.
3	8	08/17/1972	Memo	Memo from Rose Mary Woods to Julie asking if Julie would like copy of family photo sent by Jessamyn West. 1 pg.

Wednesday, October 21, 2009 Page 3 of 3



July emsure Ala



MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR



A quiet place where one may find

Surcease from care and peace of mind.

Where ponies graze and wild birds fly,

Where ocean drowns the sea gulls' cry.

A place to fish and sail and gun

Or just to wander in the sun.

A simple, restful place to be—

The Island's gift to you and me.

Jean and Jone In Calve
Camp Genezer, Assoteague Island, Maryland, 1960

Rison you find peace and repostanent here! Jean my cale

August 7, 1972

Dear Mr. and Mrs. McCabe:

The President left a hand-written note for you when he left Assoteague Island yesterday and when he returned to the White House he asked me to forward the enclosed ash trays and glasses.

All of us are grateful to you for making your Assoteague Island home available to the President so that he might have a couple of days of relaxation.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

Rose Mary Woods Secretary to the President

Mr. and Mrs. T. B. McCabe 607 N. Chester Road Swarthmore, Pennsylvania 19031

RMW:ma

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 7, 1972

MEMORANDUM FOR ROSE WOODS

The President spent the weekend of August 4 - 6 at a summer home on Assateaque Island, Maryland, owned by Mr. Thomas McCabe, who is an old acquaintance of the President.

I suspect he should get a letter of thanks. His addresses are:

Home:

Mr. Thomas B. McCabe

607 N. Chester Road

Swarthmore, Pennsylvania

Now:

Mr. Thomas B. McCabe

Kimball House

Northeast Harbor, Maine

Office:

Mr. Thomas B. McCabe

Scott Paper Company

Scott Plaza

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19113

Thanks very much Jack - but the President said he left a hand-written note at the Assateaque Island home and asked me to send some ash trays and glasses to Mr. McCabe.

RM Woods

J. Y./BRENNAN

August 19, 1972

PERSONAL AND CONFIDENTIAL

Dear Loie:

We all know what a "pain" Roy Day has been to us. But to many people he was a man who was involved in the early days and can talk about the "Richard Nixon he knew."

Do you have any thoughts on how he might be used in California - or have an idea as to someone who could soothe his feelings. I can understand how he feels when he is asked to speak about the President but has to decline because he cannot be as enthusiastic as he thinks the President deserves.

I don't know whether Frank Jorgensen, Earl Adams or any of those people think he is worth saving, but I hate to see some one who is known as an old friend going around saying how hurt he is. (Unfortunately, we are going to have a large club if we don't stop some of the young, arrogant group on our staff and on the Committee to Re-elect!)

If you have any ideas, please let me know - otherwise please destroy this letter and let me know that you think it is hopeless.

With fondest personal regards,

Sincerely,

Rose Mary Woods Secretary to the President

Miss Loie Gaunt The Richard Nixon Foundation 611 West Sixth Street Los Angeles, California 90017

P.S. We are up at Camp David where the President is working on his Acceptance Speech and so in between drafts and telephone calls I am trying to catch up on my own correspondence!

RMW:ma

8/8/72

From the desk of

ROY O. DAY

Dear Rose Mary,

The enclosed copy of letter does not in any way reflect the least change in my feeling toward one Dick Nixon. I think he is doing a magnificent job under terrific handicaps by certain nutheads in Congress, and I believe he will go down in history at the end of his SECOND TERM as one of the truly GREAT LEADERS of our Country. Please tell him I predict this for him, and I haven't been wrong so far on him, as he knows.

My very best to you as always,



August 8, 1972

Brother Robert J. Sieber, Program Chairman, Pomona High Twelve Club, 1955 Morgan Avenue, Claremont, California.

Dear Masonic Brother Bob,

I regret that I feel it is necessary for me to decline my scheduled speaking engagement before the Club, on the 13th of September, on the "Beginning of Richard Nixon".

I have given considerable thought to this matter before finally deciding to write you, after trying to reach you by phone this morning. The situation is this, Bob - after having actually launched this great man's career, and having an active part of some kind of leadership position, at some level, the powers that be, probably at California level, have seen fit to completely eliminate me, and even made the remark that I was too controversial, which is one of the most ridiculous statements I have heard in recent years. Therefore, I have no other choice than to let the local area chairman show his stuff, if any, and pursue my own interests and pick my involvement carefully. In brief, Bob, I have been deeply hurt - I am not mad, as I am mature enough to know that gets one nowhere fast.

I have gone into some detail here, to explain why I do not feel I can make the talk I would like to, with the enthus-iasm that rightfully belongs and goes with it, when I have presented it previously. Please try to understand, and if not clear I will gladly expand on a phone call.

Under the circumstances, perhaps you should invite young Mr. Charles Bader, member of our City Council, and named as the East San Gabriel Valley Chairman of the Re-Elect the President Campaign, and give him an opportunity to show his wares.

ROY

cc: Miss Rose Mary Woods Personal Secretary to

President of the United States

Pay Boosts for Teachers Urged

POMONA — A Pomona businessman has urged the school board to grant pay raises for its teachers when it finishes "whittling on the budget."

"I believe the teachers deserve a raise," said Roy Day, owner of Day Printing Co. "I hate to see when teachers have to come here barefooted and fight their own battles.

The teachers are in a spot."
Day made his request durlng a public hearing on the
district's publication budget
for the 1972-73 fiscal year.

Provisions for cost-of-living pay increases for teachers had been included in a proposed \$1.10 property tax override which was defeated July 25.

"That tax override should have passed," said Day. "The attitude of the public is mistrust. This community must get straightened out. If we do not get together and pull together, this community is in trouble."

While making no provisions for salary increases in the publication budget, school board members did vote to increase the health benefit package for the 1,500 full-time employes from \$650 to \$900 a year.

Mrs. Harriet Harrison, a retired school teacher, had previously asked the school board for a history of salary increases granted the teachers.

"I feel teachers get a good salary." She expressed doubt that many teachers would resign if no salary increases were granted. "Teachers with tenure would not resign. Jobs are not available."

Trustee Don Donnelly reported during the past three , years while he has served on the school board that teacher salaries have not kept up with the cost-of-living increase.

"Tonight's action (granting health package increase) is equivalent to less than 2 per cent and the cost of living for the Los Angeles metropolitan area is up 3.6 per cent," he added.

During the three years, said Donnelly, the district has given increases equivalent to less than 4 per cent, while the consumer index has gone up more than that.

"Tenure teachers are leaving the district for one reason or another to teach elsewhere," he said.

Mrs. Harrison said teachers are leaving because of the lack of discipline and lack of backing. "We must have discipline. We must get behind teachers and give them our support."

Day said one of the big weaknesses is a partial collapse in the PTA system. These programs were once well attended, while now only a handful of people attend.

He suggested something be done to develop the PTAs and ing. "If the PTA can be developed, this would be a tremendous help to the board. This could serve to give a feedback on ideas and provide a closer relation between school officials add the people."

Cecil Hoover, a former school teacher, said the problem is not special only to Pomona, but also involves other areas. Discipline, he noted, revolves around the type of attitude the students bring into the classroom.

into the classroom.

He noted that "something that worked 50 years ago doesn't necessarily work now."

July 20, 1972

Dear Roy:

When we are in San Clemente, I always try to catch up on some of the correspondence I can't possibly keep up with in Washington.

It seems to me that we need every friend and worker we can round up for the tough fight ahead. I am going to check on exactly who is running the campaign in California and suggest they get in touch with you and many of the other friends who have been loyal supporters through the years.

With best personal regards,

Sincerely,

Rose Mary Woods Secretary to the President

Mr. Roy O. Day Day Printing Corporation 386 South Thomas Street Pomona, California 91766

P.S. In the meantime, keep up your good speeches -- we all have to help in our own way to win this vital victory for the country.

RMW: MA: mcp



April 13, 1972

Dear Rose,

Thanks so much for your letter received this morning re my talk to the young men going to London, sponsored by Rotary Clubs in the Area.

At the risk of becoming a bore, I am sending you copy of just one more, which I received this morning, resulting from similar talk I gave to about one hundred members of Presbyterian Church Mariners Class, in Upland.

The real reason I am being repititious is because I have learned that the name Roy Day is too controversial to have a place in the Nixon campaign. I think Rose, it goes back to Rousselot-Hillings days, etc. I will only say I am not angry, but I feel deeply hurt, because no one has been any more loyal and steadfast that I toward our President. I am certain he does not know of this localized situation and he has far too many heavy decisions on his mind and heart to even think about this, but I did want you to know, and would suggest you not even mention this to him at all.

I do know that my story of RMN handing me back five one hundred dollar bills and telling me to return them to the certain utility which was trying to impress him in 1946 when we really needed money, has made a terrific impact on people, in or out of churches, and best of all, everything I have discussed is non-controversial and not partisan in any way,

Meanwhile, keep up the good fight. I am proud to know you, as well as the President.

Sincerely,

CHAFFEY COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

5885 HAVEN AVENUE, ALTA LOMA, CALIFORNIA 91701 TELEPHONE: (714) 987-1737, 822-7456, 626-9811

April 10, 1972

Mr. Roy O. Day
Day Printing Corporation
386 South Thomas
Pomona, California 91766

Dear Roy:

I want to express sincere appreciation to you, both personally and for all in the Yacht Club Mariners of the Upland First Presbyterian Church. Your willingness to share an evening with us was deeply appreciated by all. Your tremendous background gave a new insight to us on how the political life of our nation can be shaped by concerned individuals. The materials you brought identifying significant aspects in the political life of President Nixon were most impressive and added much to your outstanding presentation.

Do know we are grateful to you and should be honored to have you and Mrs. Day visit our group any first Friday when your schedule and Baptist convictions permit.

Cordially,

Stanley Warburton Superintendent

rmc

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:

Merle K. Cox, D.D.S., Chairman Mrs. Georgia Mellon, Vice-Chairman Herschel R. Glenn, Clerk Clarence H. Saunders Lester Stroh, M.D.

T. Stanley Warburton, Ph.D. Superintendent-President

Mrs. Bena Crawford
I. Magnin and Company
3240 Wilshire Boulevard
Los Angeles, California

922+2-e/ 27 C 10 - Dear Mrs. Crawford:

Mrs. Leonard Firestone has told me of the great assistance you were to her when she took on the almost impossible task of trying to pick out some clothes for someone else (and at the very end of the season too!). All of us appreciate your gracious courtesy and I hope that on one of my trips to California I will have a chance to get into Los Angeles so that I will have the pleasure of meeting and thanking you personally.

You may be sure the President and Mrs. Nixon and, of course, Julie Eisenhower, would want me to express their appreciation and best wishes.

Sincerely,

Rose Mary Woods Secretary to the President

Mrs. Bena Crawford I. Magnin and Company 3240 Wilshire Boulevard Los Angeles, California

RMW:ma Love Gaunt

Dear Mrs. Crawford:

Thisxisxix Mrs. Leonard Firestone has told me of the great assistance you were to her when she took on the almost impossible task of trying that to pick out some charken for someone else (and at the very end of the season too!). All of the season too!). All of the that on one of my trips to California I will have a chance to get into Los Angeles so that I will have the pleasure of meeting and thanking you personally.

You may be sure the President and Mrs. Nixon and, of course, Julie Eisenhower would want me to express their appreciation and best wishes/

Sincerely,

Rose Mary Woods

Mrs. Bena Crawford



BOB HALDEMAN:

As you know, Bill Timmons is working on the hotel reservations, etc. for the convention. He has given me the list attached as the people for whom we made reservations (at our expense) for the 1968 convention in Miami.

It seems to me that we can cross off some of these people and we need to probably add some - not necessarily ones we would pay for but ones who would want to be there:

Deletions:

Mr. and Mrs. Herb Brownell

Dr. J. C. Lungren

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Drown

Dr. Ernest Nixon - deceased Tom Duggan - deceased

Possible Additions:

Mr. and Mrs. W. Clement Stone

Mr. and Mrs. John Mulcahy

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Stans (guess they would be official)

Mr. C. G. Rebozo

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Abplanalp

Mr. and Mrs. Hobert Lewis

(Now - I am sure all of the ones I have suggested adding would pay their own way -- but maybe I should make up a list of ones that we would make the reservations for (if they want to come) and then a separate one for the people whose rooms we pick up the tab for.)

(Do you agree with me that we should not pick up the Drown's bill -- actually if they are there we should see that they are not at the same hotel - or willx the President just choper in and not stay at a hotel at all)

(I will be glad to work on a complete list of both types if I can get any guidance you might have gotten from the President in talking with him).

CAMP DAVID

August 17, 1972

MEMORANDUM -

TO:

Tricia Cox

FROM:

Rose Mary Woods

Jessamyn West sent a picture like the attached one to your father and asked whether he thought you might like to have a copy. Your father thought you would like to have this picture of your grandmother, your great grandmother and other members of the Milhous family whose names are noted on the chart attached to the picture.

CAMP DAVID

August 17, 1972

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Julie Eisenhower

FROM:

Rose Mary Woods

Jessamyn West sent a picture like the attached one to your father and asked whether he thought you might like to have a copy. Your father thought you would like to have this picture of your grandmother, your great grandmother and other members of the Milhous family whose names are noted on the chart attached to the picture.